dated July 1905. Port Maitland to Port Dalhousie, Welland Canal lighting and lock operation now by
electricity.

Meeting to be held at Sherbrooke Baptist Church
to Discus Clean-up of Lock.

Itis my hope to have lock twenty-seven, cleaned up and given proper credit for the important role it played
in the development of the Dunnville / Port Maitland area. This lock remains the only visible lock from the
feeder system. A proposal has been offered to Haldimand County, dealing with the subject of the Port
Maitland lock, and the Mohawk Island lighthouse. To discuss this proposal, there will be a public meeting
at the Sherbrooke Baptist Church at Highbanks, near Stromness, on Wednesday, April 30" at 7:00 p.m.
Already there is private support in the form of machinery and manpower to clean up the lock this spring.
Please come to hear what is being proposed and to add your ideas and your support.

Meeting to be held at Sherbrooke Baptist Church
to Plan Sherbrooke School Reunion.

Immediately after the discussion about the lock, I would like to meet with former students from both now
closed Sherbrooke schools to discuss forming a reunion committee.

If you have items, you wish to have written about or pictures you would be willing to lend me, please drop

me a note. Let me know how you feel about these articles. William (Bill) Arthur Warnick 180 Rosslyn
Ave. South HAMILTON, ON L8M 3J5 e-mail wwarnick@cogeco.ca Phone 905 549-6086.
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